

口口

作

M

女

欽

出 密

焦

圈

物

大

狱

大联考长郡中学 2024 届高三月考试卷(三)

英

得分	:					
----	---	--	--	--	--	--

命题人: 张静 丁良 张哲杭 李恋 伍诗敏 审题人: 郭伟

本试题卷共10页。时量120分钟。满分150分。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段 对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9.15.

答案是 C。

1. Where are the speakers?

A. In a hospital.

B. In a grocery store.

C. In a restaurant.

2. How does the woman sound?

A. Annoyed.

B. Concerned.

C. Confused.

3. What is the woman going to do tomorrow?

A. Get a promotion.

B. Attend a party.

C. Quit her job.

4. What does the man mean?

A. The shopkeeper can help.

B. He is not interested in art.

C. He knows the area very well.

5. Which part of the speech should the boy improve?

A. The vocabulary.

B. The pronunciation.

C. The logic.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个 选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟,听 完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What does the man do most often on his phone?

A. Send messages.

B. Listen to the news.

C. Play music.

7. Why is Gina mentioned?

A. She will buy a new phone.

B. She can offer an explanation.

C. She might be in the same situation.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. What does the daily rent include?

A. Gas.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

B. Insurance.

C. Fire damage.

英语试题(长郡版)第1页(共10页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



- 9. When will the man pick up the car?
 - A. In the morning.
- B. Around noon.
- C. In the evening.
- 10. Why did the man call the National Car Rental?
 - A. To apply for a driver's license.
 - B. To pay for the car insurance.
 - C. To hire a vehicle.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

- 11. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?
 - A. Colleagues.
- B. Neighbors.
- C. Husband and wife.
- 12. Why is the man unwilling to eat in KFC?
 - A. It is far away.
 - B. The service is slow.
 - C. He has had a meal there recently.
- 13. How does the woman feel about the man's idea for the future?
 - A. It's just so-so.
- B. It's good.
- C. It's impractical.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

- 14. What skills does the woman want to develop?
 - A. Writing skills.
- B. Marketing skills.
- C. Drawing skills.
- 15. What is the man's attitude to getting information online?
 - A. Favourable.
- B. Casual.
- C. Unfavourable.
- 16. Why are the woman's colleagues mentioned in the end?
 - A. The woman will turn to them.
 - B. The man knows them well.
 - C. The woman doesn't get along with them.
- 17. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
 - A. School life.
- B. Friendship.
- C. Self-study.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。

- 18. What is the purpose of the talk?
 - A. To discuss animal protection.
 - B. To introduce a tourist attraction.
 - C. To remind us to learn from history.
- 19. Which was destroyed in the Second World War?
 - A. All the animals in the zoo.
 - B. The Elephant Gate.
 - C. The sculpture of the polar bear.
- 20. What do we know about the Berlin Zoo?
 - A. It is the oldest zoo in the world.
 - B. It was established in 1899.
 - C. It borrowed pandas from China.
- 第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)
- 第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Welcome to "Cash Poor Points Rich", a new travel blog dedicated to sharing experiences with credit card points and miles to help you get big travel but for small

英语试题(长郡版)第2页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



spend. With the right planning and maximization of available resources, traveling as a college student may be easier than you think.

Chengdu, China

If visiting a place with happy locals is a priority for you, there's no better city to hit than Chengdu. It is home to pandas and spicy things. Moreover, the city's abundance of cultural and historical sights, together with its laid-back lifestyle, make itself one of the most attractive and livable large cities too. Past travelers have spent, on average, \$158 on meals and about a quarter of that on local transportation for one day.

Con Dao Island, Vietnam

Tourism is picking up in Vietnam lately, where you can travel for about ¥100 per day if you play your cards right. Con Dao Island Nation Park, a group of dramatic tiny islands off the southern coast, is a great destination to see sea turtles and other wildlife while exploring the area on foot. Its thick jungle will give you a good chance to uncover a paradise of your own.

Zakynthos Island, Greece

If you're looking for an affordable European summer beach vacation, consider Zakynthos Island.

Food is cheap and mouthwatering. There are plenty of free things to do, although the favorite is spending time on the beautiful beaches edged by electric blue water. There are countless options for swimming in the appealing sea, along with charming villages and museums to explore.

New Orleans, U.S.

New Orleans is an incredibly unique place in the U.S., full of fascinating history, absorbing culture, delicious food, and a constantly buzzing nightlife scene. There are actually a couple of hostels in and near the French Quarter that offer reasonable accommodation rates for students.

- 21. How much on average might be spent on meals and transportation in Chengdu per day?
 - A. ¥13.
- B. ¥100.
- C. ¥158.
- D. ¥200.
- 22. What do Con Dao and Zakynthos Islands have in common?
 - A. Abundant cultures.

- B. Free tourist attractions.
- C. Impressive sea views.
- D. Large museums.
- 23. What is the advantage of the French Quarter?
 - A. It offers unique services for students.
 - B. Hostels there are clean and modern.
 - C. The price of hostels there is affordable for students.
 - D. It has the longest history in New Orleans.

R

I was 17 when I discovered shooting stars.

I loved them so much that I invited my high school friends to my family farm and spent an August night in our sleeping bags on the hillside to watch them together.

I can't help but think of that as the final night of my childhood. I always managed to squeeze in a week or two of vacation before starting back at school, and I'd see

英语试题(长郡版)第3页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



shooting stars and remember that brilliant night on the hill. While still marveling at them, I'd work at convincing myself that the joy I'd experience from my accomplishments in college would soon replace my longing for some quiet time beneath a vast sky. But always, I returned to college life in August with deep sadness in my heart.

I've given lots of reasons over the past 13 years for my choice to live an independent life on a distant farm and homeschool my daughters. But deep down, I think the shooting stars had a lot to do with it. I couldn't bear to gaze up at them and think that they were a finale to be witnessed before returning to the demands of school and careers.

So I said "no" to all of it: no jobs, no school. And I decided to lead a life tied to the seasons, where shooting stars were just one of many gifts from nature.

I changed my life to make room for them and I'm starting to learn the difference between fulfillment and accomplishment.

Accomplishment is a child's successful test scores. Fulfillment is loving and forgiving each other through times table(乘法表) and written words.

Accomplishment is the publication of 20 essays per year and six books. Fulfillment is the hours spent researching, then walking through the woods to think about each word and thought.

Accomplishment is making enough income to cover my taxes. Fulfillment is sitting outside at 3 am in August, watching the shooting stars, no longer sad at the passage of childhood, but thrilled for the joy of the stars.

It is learned that accomplishment is merely a mark in the book made as a result of following fulfillment above all else.

- 24. What does the author think marks the end of her childhood?
 - A. Leaving home for college.
 - B. Encountering shooting stars.
 - C. Watching shooting stars with friends.
 - D. Sleeping in a sleeping bag on a farm.
- 25. What caused the author to live independently and homeschool her daughters?
 - A. The need to live on a farm.
 - B. The wish for a life connected to nature.
 - C. The desire for independence.
 - D. The demands of school and careers.
- 26. Which of the following might the author see as fulfillment?
 - A. Winning a gold medal in a sports competition.
 - B. Spending quality time with family members.
 - C. Holding a high position in a famous company.
 - D. Buying a big, lovely and comfortable house.
- 27. What does the author want to imply?
 - A. The difference between school and careers.
 - B. The charm of watching the shooting stars.
 - C. The significance of living a life of fulfillment.
 - D. The dilemma between accomplishment and fulfillment.

英语试题(长郡版)第4页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018

 \mathbf{C}

Parents have been urged to stop pretending Father Christmas is real in case the "lie" damages relations with their children. Making up stories about Santa risks destroying a child's trust and is morally unbelievable, according to two experts.

Psychologist Professor Christopher Boyle and social scientist Dr. Kathy McKay also criticize the idea employed by parents—Santa Claus judges children to be nice or naughty. Writing in a well-known journal, they argue, "If they are capable of lying about something so special and magical, can they be relied upon to continue as the guardians of wisdom and truth?"

Defending the claims, Prof Boyle said, "The morality of making children believe in such myths has to be questioned. All children will eventually find out they've been consistently lied to for years, and this might make them wonder what other lies they've been told. Whether it's right to make children believe in Father Christmas is an interesting question, and it's also interesting to ask whether lying in this way will affect children in ways that have not been considered."

Dr. McKay, from the University of New England in Australia, said there was clear evidence from the world of make-believe in movies and TV that adults looked for a chance to be children again. "The persistence of fandom(影迷) in stories like *Harry Potter* and *Star Wars* indicates their desire to briefly re-enter childhood," she said. "However," she added, "if adults have been lying about Santa, even though it has usually been well intentioned, what else is a lie? If Santa isn't real, are fairies real? Is magic? Is God?"

They conclude, "Many people may long for a time when imagination was accepted and encouraged, which may not be the case in adult life. Might it be the case that the harshness of real life requires the creation of something better, something to believe in, something to hope for in the future or to return to a long-lost childhood a long time ago in a galaxy far far away?"

- 28. What did parents do that drew criticism from Dr. Kathy McKay?
 - A. They were fond of Harry Potter and Star Wars.
 - B. They acted as the guardians of wisdom and truth.
 - C. They said Santa Claus could judge a kid to be good or bad.
 - D. They have told many lies to their children besides Santa Claus.
- 29. What can be implied in the passage?
 - A. Parents are capable of making up stories about Santa Claus.
 - B. Lies about Santa Claus can have a negative impact upon children.
 - C. Stories about Santa Claus develop children's trust in their parents.
 - D. Experts think it right to make children believe in Father Christmas.
- 30. Why are adults fond of watching fictional movies?
 - A. They desire to return to the long-lost childhood.
 - B. Everything will become better in movies than in real life.
 - C. They want to get away from pressure from life and work.
 - D. They didn't watch such exciting movies when they were young.

英语试题(长郡版)第5页(共10页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



- 31. What is the author's attitude toward parents' lying about Santa Claus?
 - A. Positive.
- B. Indifferent.
- C. Disappointed.
- D. Concerned.

D

To better understand how our climate is changing and prepare for the future, scientists are turning to climate evidence from the past.

A project funded by the European Commission known as Beyond EPICA (European Project for Ice Coring in Antarctica) is planning to drill into the oldest continuous ice core from Antarctica.

The new project is an extension of an earlier one from 2008 that collected an 800,000-year-old Antarctic ice core. The new expedition hopes to sample an ice core that can provide information from 1.5 million years ago. At polar ice caps, the snow that falls every year builds up and is packed into dense layers of ice. These frozen packs of ice preserve "snapshots" of the conditions of the past when the ice was formed. The ice layers can be exactly dated, allowing scientists to use ice cores for climate analysis.

The 2008 EPICA core has become one of the most important climate datasets in the past few decades. One key takeaway from the ice core is that concentrations of greenhouse gases in Earth's atmosphere have never been so high as they are at present.

It also shows that when the Earth cooled and went through ice ages, the concentration of CO₂ would fall. However, when temperatures rose, CO₂ increased as well. Furthermore, these cycles occurred every 100,000 years. Interestingly, another record of past climate shows that further back in time, the ice age cycle actually occurred every 41,000 years. As a result, the EPICA core could provide insight into the reasons behind why the amount of time for the cycle changed drastically.

Additionally, the project can help resolve the confusion of why climate period between ice ages changed from 41,000 years to 100,000 years. This means that the Antarctic ice core should have records of any special atmospheric events that may have triggered the change.

And of course, the expedition is important for understanding the present and future as well. Scientists can use this data in designing strategies so that we can take better care of our planet.

- 32. Why will scientists drill into the oldest ice core from Antarctica?
 - A. To discover the oldest ice on Earth.
 - B. To learn more about climate patterns.
 - C. To find the formation of Antarctica exactly.
 - D. To prepare for the exploration of Antarctica.
- 33. What have we known from Antarctica ice cores so far?
 - A. Greenhouse gases are highest at present.
 - B. CO₂ increases when temperatures drop.
 - C. Ice age cycles happened every 41,000 years.
 - D. Climate disasters will happen frequently in the future.
- 34. What does the underlined word "triggered" in paragraph 6 mean?
 - A. Proved.

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- B. Reflected.
- C. Pretended.
- D. Caused.

微信客服: zizzs2018

英语试题(长郡版)第6页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 35. What might be the best title for the passage?
 - A. Finding the oldest ice in Antarctica
 - B. Drilling into the oldest ice core on Earth
 - C. Knowing the climate conditions in Antarctica
 - D. Protecting Antarctica from global warming

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Mental Health Crisis Among Teens Demands a New Approach

Since a survey showing alarmingly high rates of sadness and depressive thoughts among teens was released by the CDC last month, fingers have been pointed from two sides at the causes of this crisis. __36__ Others say that today's more secular (世俗的) culture has confused our most vulnerable young people. But neither side seems to grasp the true urgency of the issue.

According to the CDC's findings, more than one in five of the 17,000 high school students surveyed reported mental breakdown. 37 It's time to stop blaming and turn our attention to this generation of struggling teenagers.

Parents as well as teachers and others who have direct contact with children must accept this preventive approach. It is crucial that they not be afraid to ask direct questions about depressive thoughts. 38 It is also especially important that parents understand what help is available to their children.

- 39 For example, we can demand equity and equality, which means insurance coverage for behavioral illnesses health issues that is for physical, thus reducing the financial burden. We can also urge our congressmen to fund health programs and expand mental health professions. 40 Put the politics aside. There are lives in the balance.
- A. It's time for those who have the power to amplify(放大) their voices and drive changes to focus on helping teenagers and families access the help they need.
- B. And they should resist the false idea that raising a question creates a risk that was not there before.
- C. This means that we must put aside our disagreements and approach this issue as a matter of life and death.
- D. At the macro(宏观的) level, our country can do so much more to help people struggling with mental health problems and their families.
- E. Their rates of sadness and hopelessness are the highest in a decade, reflecting an increasing trend worsened by society's isolation and stress.
- F. Some have argued that the climate issue has created an existential threat and accompanying anxiety.
- G. Hospitalization may also be appropriate when the person in question shows an immediate danger to themselves.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

★第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。 My son was one of the students who served as a volunteer in different services while in a high school. Nowadays it is 41 for high schools to have a volunteer service hour

英语试题(长郡版)第7页(共10页)



minimum as a part of their graduation __42__. One day, I asked him why he worked long hours voluntarily every week. He gave me a reply __43__ his years. He said "Mom, you should not do community service just because it was assigned and you just need to __44__ it in. You should do it because of the effects it has." In many ways his opinion is __45__ reasonable, and though the service hour requirement actually does get students to participate in volunteer work in their communities, does it __46__ them to volunteer in the future?

In some cases, no. A study found that when 8th graders in some schools were asked to accumulate __47__ volunteer hours, those same students were no longer doing any the state region was not high school. It __48__ that we also recipilate to release the state of the school.

In some cases, no. A study found that when 8th graders in some schools were asked to accumulate __47__ volunteer hours, those same students were no longer doing any service by their senior year of high school. It __48__ that mandatory(强制的) volunteer hours led to a "potential loss in long-term volunteering". __49__, other researchers discovered that young people were more likely to vote and attend civic(公民的) life in other ways as a result of their __50__ to community service in high school.

If teens <u>51</u> the significance of doing volunteer work and do it with a bit of enthusiasm, serving others in their communities will bring in a lot of unexpected <u>52</u>. My son's exposure to a variety of non-profits during his high school years led him to <u>53</u> a service scholarship for college, where he is now required to complete seventy five hours per semester. But to him, this is <u>54</u> a requirement; actually he has benefited a lot more than that. 55 is what he has always wanted to do.

41. A. rare	B. common	C. convenient	D. flexible
42. A. achievements	B. requirements	C. ceremony	D. celebration
43. A. beyond	B. of	C. within	D. for
44. A. take	B. bring	C. turn	D. let
45. A. hardly	B. merely	C. absolutely	D. previously
46. A. inspire	B. force	C. invite	D. persuade
47. A. tough	B. random	C. rough	D. specific
48. A. advocated	B. recommended	C. believed	D. concluded
49. A. Besides	B. However	C. Subsequently	D. Similarly
50. A. response	B. solution	C. access	D. exposure
51. A. neglect	B. stress	C. realize	D. weigh
52. A. requests	B. benefits	C. consequences	D. effects
53. A. give up	B. receive	C. apply for	D. anticipate
54. A. free from	B. nothing but	C. so far	D. far from
55. A. Giving back	B. Going back	C. Taking back	D. Looking back
		525 33	

第二节 (共 10 小題;每小題 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Recently, a video series named "Escape from the British Museum" has gone viral. As a three-episode series directed by two Chinese v-loggers, it tells the journey of __56_ a Chinese jade teapot escapes from the British Museum and finds its own way back to China. Viewers were particularly moved by a scene where the little teapot __57_ (exclaim) "Such a big cabinet is shared only by two people!" __58_ arrival at the place of the journalist and his friend.

A few days ago, the British Museum claimed to be the victim of "cultural theft" 59, if we look back to the history, is apparently what China has indeed suffered

英语试题(长郡版)第8页(共10页)



from. Statistics have shown that there are 60 (approximate) 23,000 Chinese relics in the British Museum, with about 2,000 of them on long-term display. These priceless relics, 61 (include) stone tools in the Neolithic period, colorful pottery from the Yangshao culture, bronze artifacts in the Shang and Zhou Dynasties, the Spring and Autumn Period and the Warring States Period, tri-colored glazed pottery of Tang and Song Dynasties, and enamels, involve nearly all 62 (art) categories. They are numbered and packed in glass cabinets so that their 63 (origin) are concealed.

It is reported that there are three common ways to retrieve lost Chinese cultural artifacts: purchase, donation, and demands. From 1949 to 2019, a total of 150,000 Chinese relics in over 300 batches 64 (recover). Recent years have seen more batches reclaimed thanks to 65 (combine) efforts. May all of our lost cultural treasures come back home soon!

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

你校将于 11 月 15 日举办英语演讲比赛,主题为"Time management"。请你写一篇演讲稿参赛,内容包括:

- 1. 时间管理的重要性;
- 2. 有效管理时间的措施。

注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Time management	
	- 0

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

On market days when the farmers around Darrowby brought their goods to the little town to sell, I used to take a walk across the square to meet the farmers who gathered there to chat. One of the farmers was telling me about his sick cow when he saw a little dog among the market stalls(货摊). The thing that made us notice the dog was that he was sitting up, paws dangling(悬垂), head pointing expectantly, begging, in front of the stall selling cakes and biscuits.

"Look at that little fellow," the farmer said. "I wonder, where he's from."

As he spoke, the stallholder threw the dog some bread which the animal ate

英语试题(长郡版)第9页(共10页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



eagerly, but when the man came round and stretched out a hand the little thing ran away.

I was standing there, trying to see where he had gone, when a young policeman came up to me.

"I've been watching that dog begging among the stalls all morning," he said, "but I haven't been able to get near him."

"Yes, it's strange. You can see he's friendly, but he's also afraid. I wonder who owns him."

"I think he's a stray(无主的宠物), Mr. Herriot. I know just about all the dogs around here. But this one is a stranger to me."

I nodded. "I' m sure you're right. Anything could have happened to him. He could have been ill-treated by somebody and run away, or he could have been dumped from a car."

"Yes," the policeman replied, "I don't know how anybody can leave a helpless animal to fend for(照料) itself like that. I've had a few tries at catching him, but it's no good."

A week passed before I met the policeman again in the market.

"Have you caught the dog, sir?" I asked.

The policeman looked very serious. "Yes," he replied, "I'm afraid he's been arrested."

"Arrested?" I said in astonishment. "What do you mean?" "Well," he said, "it seems that it's against the law for a dog to go begging in the market square."

"I still don't know: what this is all about," I said. "Where is he now?"

"I'll take you to him," the policeman replied.

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

	cu a short way a	long the road	to a pretty of	ottage.	
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me.			
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me			
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me			
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me			
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me			
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me.			
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me			
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me.			
A wave	of relief swept or	ver me.			

英语试题(长郡版)第10页(共10页)



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。









11





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830